Las Positas College

Technology Committee

MINUTES – Approved
Monday, March 24, 2003

2:30pm

Room 2033

Present:
LaVaughn Hart, Sarah Nielsen, Peggy Carter, Dick Solomon, Elizabeth Noyes, Scott Vigallon, Tom Trippe, Steve Bundy, Karen Kit, Richard Dry, Eric Golanty, Fredda Cassidy, Ralph Kindred, Bob Kratochvil, Greg Johns, John Gonder, 

Jane Benham

Absent:
Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell

Call to Order at 2:30 pm.

Minutes from the February 24, 2003 meeting motioned for approval by Peggy Carter and second by Fredda Cassidy and Dick Solomon.

Reports

Eric Golanty – Chair

Attended the Academic Senate Meeting and reminded the group to please report all technology related issues.

Dr. Kindred, Dean of Technology 

Gateway – Tom Trippe has verified that all of the new Gateway computers have arrived.  Installation is to begin over spring break with the remaining to be scheduled for early June.  Tom will address coordination of individual installations.  Replaced computers will be re-allocated to faculty and staff.

Blackboard – The three year contract was approved by the Board last week with a two year renew option.  The cost will be recognized over the three year period.  Scott Vigallon is working on the implementation for Summer and Fall.  The college will not be adding any new on-line classes until Spring 04 due to the training and conversion time involved.   Chabot and District will be implementing as well, the District Distance Ed Committee will be convening to address the project.  The 803 staff will be taking a greater role in assisting students in on-line classes.  Current WebCT faculty will receive a stipend for training and conversion review.  Some classes have been test converted.  Anne Guptil will assist to clean-up after the conversion tool has been used.  Faculty will need to check their pages after the conversion and inform Scott of any issues.  Anne will be attending the initial meeting.  WebCT will be backed-up at the end of spring semester, however, CVC funding was eliminated in the Governor’s mid year cuts so the system will not be functional.

A suggestion was made to have a page listing tips and tricks with Blackboard.

GoPrint – As a means of reducing student paper waste and recouping the cost of using the student computers on campus, GoPrint equipment has been purchased for the LRC and 803 lab.  Installation is also scheduled for spring break.  Full implementation is set for Fall.  A section has been added to the schedule explaining the requirement for purchasing a GoPrint card when college computers are to be used.  Currently, Computer Use Cards are purchased through the bookstore; VCOM students also purchase additional color print cards. This process and distribution of funds will need to be reviewed.

Concern was raised regarding other labs on campus that have heavy computer and printing use.  Will students start to frequent the non GoPrint labs.  How will the computer use fees/ GoPrint funds be allocated for supplies.  Monitor the usage in 300 and 400 computer labs.  

Some computer classes require a heavy amount of printing to be turned in, the price per page may be burdensome for these students.  Look into offering a discount card for high volume printing.

A meeting to continue discussion on these issues will be set up for next week.  Look for the e-mail announcement.

Instructional Block Grants – All of the requested equipment has been ordered.  Installation will be scheduled soon.

Software Management – The college is currently spending tens of thousands of dollars on software upgrades, are these all necessary.  Ralph is developing guidelines and budgeting for software upgrades in the future.  Microsoft upgrade just came due.

Staff Reports – 

Tom Trippe -

· New Gateway leased computers have arrived, installation of the systems will begin during the spring break.  Computers being removed from the labs will be used to replace aging computers in classrooms and offices.  The system installation schedule is being coordinated with appropriate faculty and staff to insure that no classes or programs will be adversely impacted.

· The hardware and server for the Go-Print print management system is schedule to be installed on April 14th and 15th.  

· The list of equipment and services are being finalized for the purchase of IP Networked Video Conferencing system to replace the aging equipment in room 2033. This is being funded by a onetime TTIP state grant of $25,000.00. Hopefully the new equipment will be installed between the Spring and Summer 03 terms, still waiting on answers to some questions.

· Equipment ordered in the last round of Instructional Block Grant funding continues to arrive, installation is on-going and should be completed by the end of the Spring 03 term.  New projectors will be installed in some classrooms.  Technology staff will be happy to offer training.  Will e-mail faculty regarding upgrades.

· Enterprise planning for the upgrade of the off campus connectivity for LPC is still moving forward.  A study was performed that showed internet service is at 95% capacity, 95% of the time.  SBC has been consulted and is providing possible solutions at a meeting on March 24th at the District office.  Other upgrades have been completed to improve performance and redundancy .

Scott Vigallon - 

· Teaching and Learning Initiative project for online tutoring has begun. Students in the following courses have been trained to use the service: Business 1A (Forcier), Business 1B (First), English 1A (Sato) and Math 65 (Daubenmire) an online course.  Scott met with each instructor to brainstorm ideas on how to best utilize Smarthinking.  Usage reports will be reviewed.

· LPC now has access to Turnitin.com, an anti-plagiarism service. Thank you for the funding provided by the Business Office.  Scott developed a workshop to train faculty on using Turnitin. Two workshops have already been conducted, seven more are scheduled with the next being Wednesday, March 26 from 5:30-6 pm in the PDC.

· PBS satellite conference titled “Cheating and Plagiarism Using the Internet” will air April 3 from 11:30-1 pm in Room 2033. Everyone is invited.

· The first of three focus groups on the Web Accessibility Task Force’s draft policy on web accessibility has met. Ten people, including five members of the task force, participated. Excellent feedback was given. The remaining two focus groups will take place April 10 and 22, both from 1:30-2:30 in the Staff Lounge.

· TLI project on web accessibility is proceeding. Fredda Cassidy’s Visual Communications students are using LIFT software and working with faculty to make their sites accessible to students with disabilities.  Many of the corrections have been made.  A couple of sites need to be completely remade.

TheTLI LIFT project was nominated for a state award.

· Scott received training on Blackboard 6 as an instructional support person and as a system administrator.

· Scott held four workshops for the OCDP (On-line Course Development Project) participants.  Topics included: using email in Blackboard and setting up rules in GroupWise to handle email; designing an effective email assignment; adding a column to the Blackboard gradebook; adding a series of web pages into Blackboard as a packaged file and as a Learning Unit; teaching to students with different learning styles; the different ways to assess students online and how to minimize cheating; how to create quizzes and pools of quizzes in Blackboard; and how to use Respondus to create quizzes in Blackboard.

· A Distance Ed subcommittee meeting was held Feb. 24, 2003. Minutes on the Intranet at http://help/lpc/Committees/Technology/subcommittees.htm.

· Update on Distance Ed Summer offerings: 9 web-based sections are scheduled, all to be taught in Blackboard.

· DreamWeaver is being loaded for those faculty and staff who have been identified as users.

· ASLPC is sponsoring an Outstanding On-line Faculty of the Year Award.

Elizabeth Noyes 

· The draft web policy has been written, and undergone a preliminary revision. The Web Development Committee was presented the revised draft on March 10 and will be incorporating the suggested revisions.

· Elizabeth attended the March 17th Lobby Day in Sacramento and took pictures for the website.  The update of the International Students website has been completed.

· On March 14th, several administrative assistants met to learn about forms to be used online.
· At the March 19th division meetings, Elizabeth presented the Draft Interim Web Accessibility Policy, the Web Accessibility Checklist, and the Publisher’s letter to Divisions I, II, III, and V.  Division IV will be invited to attend the focus groups in April.
· The Workshop schedule for the PDC has been released.  Workshops being offered are: Dreamweaver MX training, Web Accessibility, LIFT, Inspiration, and Photoshop 7.  Workshops have begun so sign up soon.

Good of the Order 

The company that provides the software used by the library for its catalog has been bought out.  The product offered by the new company is good.  The requisition has been held up at the district and has missed some important dates.  Ralph will look into the delay.

SARS – New software program has been purchased to assist counseling with scheduling and tracking of students.  This will allow for better reporting to the state of students who utilize student services such as orientation and assessment.  Implementation is in progress.

Fredda Cassidy, Leslie Gravino, John Gonder and Hyldi Vieira are looking into ways to better utilize LaPTechs.

Accreditation begins Tuesday.   The Technology Committee is scheduled for an interview at 3:15 in 2033.

Discussion item for the next meeting: unresolved business during the summer break.

Motion to adjourn by LaVaughn Hart at 4:11. Second by Greg Johns, motion carried.

Minutes prepared by Heidi Ulrech
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